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December 30, 2014


Via email: 
www.fhfa.gov/SupervisionRegulation/Rules/Pages/Members-of-Federal-Home-Loan-Banks-2014.aspx
Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel
Attention: Comments/RIN 2590-AA39
Federal Housing Finance Agency
400 Seventh Street SW Washington, D.C. 20024
RE: Areas of concern for Member Insurance Companies

Dear Mr. Pollard:

My name is Dick Williams. I am the President of Plateau Insurance Company and Plateau Casualty Insurance Company, both of which are located in Tennessee and are member insurance companies.
I am writing to join with others in sharing concerns about the proposed requirement for all members to meet one or both of the following tests on an ongoing basis:

1)  Ratio of one percent long-term home mortgage loans to total assets (the “makes” test) or

2) Ten percent  of mortgage assets to total assets

3) FHFA reservation of the right to increase the percent test to two or five percent.

· The proposed rule is unnecessary because the FHLBank’s existing lending model insures housing finance is met when members pledge mission-consistent assets to borrow the FHLBank’s low-cost funds.
· Insurance companies must meet the new ongoing one percent asset ratio test in order to retain FHLBank membership.  The “makes” test currently only applies at the time of membership but not as an ongoing requirement.

· The ongoing asset test fails to recognize the many ways in which members support housing finance including pledging mission-assets to borrow advances, selling mortgages into the secondary market, and investing in low-income housing and community investment with the FHLBank’s Affordable Housing Program or other targeted investment programs.

· The required ration of one, two, or five percent of mortgage assets to total assets is arbitrary and causes uncertainty.  Not only does this test impose yet another regulatory burden, but the bar can be raised significantly for no apparent safety and soundness reason.

· Membership termination is too harsh a penalty for non-compliance, especially when collateral requirements are already in place to ensure secured lending.
· Insurance companies have been eligible for FHLBank membership since the system’s creation in 1932, and Congress made no distinction among types of insurance companies.  Only Congress has the authority  to define who can be members of the FHL Banks, not the regulator.

· Insurance company investments, not the type of insurance underwritten, provide the primary nexus to the FHLBank mission.

I respectfully request the FHFA to reconsider or to withdraw the proposed rules.

Sincerely yours, 

Dick Williams, President
Your first choice.

